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RICCARTON/WIGRAM COMMUNITY BOARD 
12 APRIL 2005 

 
 

A meeting of the Riccarton/Wigram Community Board 
was held on Tuesday 12 April 2005 at 5.00 pm  

 
 

PRESENT Peter Laloli (Chairperson), Helen Broughton, Neville Bennett, 
Lesley Keast, Mike Mora, Bob Shearing and Tony Sutcliffe. 

  
APOLOGIES: Nil. 
 
 
 
The Board reports that: 
 
PART B – REPORTS FOR INFORMATION 

 
1. RICCARTON/WIGRAM TRANSPORT AND ROADING COMMITTEE REPORT OF 1 APRIL 2005 
 
 The Board received the report of the Transport and Roading Committee meeting of Friday 1 April 

2005. 
 
 One member sought to have the proposed “Kennedys Bush Road/Glovers Road/School Road” work 

advanced within the Capital Works Programme, based on the need to address current safety and 
traffic concerns in this area. 

 
 Members were supportive of the request, but did not support a recommendation by the Principal 

Adviser to request a report on the implications of bringing this work forward. 
 
 A further motion “that the Transport and Roading Committee give further consideration to the current 

list of planned Neighbourhood Improvement Works within the Riccarton-Wigram community” was 
considered. 

 
 The motion was declared lost, on division no. 2 by three votes to four, the voting being as follows: 
 
 For (3):  Helen Broughton, Lesley Keast and Mike Mora. 
 
 Against (4):  Neville Bennett, Peter Laloli, Bob Shearing and Tony Sutcliffe. 
 
 The Board decided that the Council should proceed with urgency to commence the work on the 

Kennedys Bush Road/Glovers Road/School Road work. 
 
 
2. UPDATE FROM COMMUNITY BOARD PRINCIPAL ADVISER 
 
 The Board received an update on current issues from its Principal Adviser. 
 
 
PART C – DELEGATED DECISIONS TAKEN BY THE BOARD 

 
3. CONFIRMATION OF REPORTS 
 
 The Board resolved that the reports of the meetings held on 8 March and 22 March 2005, as 

circulated, be taken as read and confirmed. 
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4. PROPOSED NEW ROAD NAMES AND RIGHT OF WAY NAMES 
 
 The Board was in receipt of a request from the Subdivisions Officer to approve new road and right of 

way names at four new residential developments. 
 
 One of the names proposed in the Westmorland subdivision was “Hadleigh Lane”. 
 
 Some members considered that approval for the use of this name should be refused, to allow the use 

of the similar sounding name “Hadlee” in a future subdivision, to recognise the well known cricketing 
family. 

 
 It was therefore moved “That the Board decline approval for the name “Hadleigh Lane” and that 

consideration be given to utilising the name “Hadlee” for the naming of a street in a future subdivision”. 
 
 The motion was declared lost, on division no. 1 by three votes to four, the voting being as follows: 
 
 For (3):  Neville Bennett, Helen Boughton and Mike Mora. 
 
 Against (4):  Lesley Keast, Peter Laloli, Bob Shearing and Tony Sutcliffe. 
 
 The Board resolved to approve the following names: 
 
 1. “Stowe Lane” for a right of way to service eight new residential allotments off Kennedys Bush 

Road. 
 
 2. “Hadleigh Lane”, “Rushden Rise” and “Holbrook Way”, being two new roads and one right of 

way to service 99 new residential allotments in a subdivision off Pentonville Close, 
Westmorland. 

 
 3. “James Hight Drive”, “Cridland Place”, “Dunsford Close”, “Parklea Avenue” and “Hyde Place”, 

being new roads in the recent stages of development (83 residential allotments) in the Halswell 
on the Park residential subdivision. 

 
 4. “Globe Bay Drive”, “Iraklis Close”, “Micron Close” and “Blossom Lady Lane”, being three new 

culs-de-sac and one new right of way to service 83 new residential allotments in a subdivision 
off Jones Road, Templeton. 

 
 
5. HEALTHY COOKING PROGRAMME:  BOARD FUNDING REQUEST 
 
 The Board was in receipt of a report from Gina Stewart (North Hornby Community Recreation 

Coordinator) seeking funding for the continuation of the Healthy Lifestyles Programme and fitness 
classes as part of local Hornby OSCAR and after school programmes. 

 
 The Board was supportive of the request, and resolved to make a grant of $5,000, to be funded from 

its 2004/05 Youth Initiatives Project Fund. 
 
 
The meeting concluded at 6.15 pm 
 
 
CONSIDERED THIS 10TH DAY OF MAY 2005 
 
 
   PETER LALOLI 
   CHAIRPERSON 
 


